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Good morning Chairman Kitchens and members of the Assembly Committee on Children and Families. Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of Assembly Bill 785 which directs $500,000 of Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) funding in each fiscal year to be used for grants to counties, nonprofit organizations, or tribes to fund child abuse and neglect prevention services. On behalf of Nurse-Family Partnership (NFP), an evidence-based home visiting program that positively transforms the lives of vulnerable babies, mothers and families, we thank the sponsors of this legislation for specifically highlighting prevention services. 

For those children that survive abuse and neglect, the legacy is often devastating, frequently leading to lifelong struggles. As the rate of child abuse rises, we must also understand that there are many deeply rooted, complicated and interrelated societal factors that can contribute to child abuse and neglect. Because of this complexity, NFP not only supports the passage of this legislation, but also the implementation of evidence-based prevention programs based on models that have been rigorously evaluated and shown to be effective. 

A published systematic review
 of more than 40 NFP evaluations enrolling 1,000 low-income families in NFP will result in the following:

· 33.5% fewer injuries treated in emergency departments (EDs) or admitted to hospital through age 2.
· Reduction of child abuse and neglect by 31.9% from birth through at least age 15
· Reduction in criminal offenses, substance use, intimate partner violence

Additionally, early childhood programs, like home visiting can deliver a return on investment as high as 13% per year.
 The estimated state and federal cost savings due to NFP will average $21,481 per family served or 2.5 times the cost of the program by the child’s 18th birthday.

NFP’s vision, which I believe is everyone’s collective vision, is “a future where all children are healthy, families thrive, communities prosper, and the cycle of poverty is broken.” Directing TANF funds for child abuse and neglect prevention services brings us all one step closer to making that vision a reality.
� Miller TR. Projected outcomes of Nurse-Family Partnership home visitation during 1996-2013, United States. Prevention Science, 16:6, 755-777, 2015.


� García, Heckman, Leaf, & Prados (2016). The Life-cycle Benefits of an Influential Early Childhood Program. HCEO Working Paper. www.heckmanequation.org.


� Miller, T.R. (2015). Projected outcomes of Nurse-Family Partnership home visitation during 1996-2013, USA. Prevention Science. 16 (6). 765-777. This fact sheet relies on a state-specific return on investment calculator derived by Dr. Miller from published national estimates to project state-specific outcomes and associated return on investment. The calculator is revised periodically to reflect major research updates (latest revision: 3/27/2017).
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